

Phone:(518)474-5915 Fax: (518)486-2233

To: **BOCES Superintendents** 

Albany, New York 12234

**School District Superintendents** 

**Charter School Leaders** 

89 Washington Avenue - Room 875 EBA

From: Jason Harmon, Deputy Commissioner

**Subject:** United States Department of Education (USDE) Extension of New York's "Double

Testing" Waiver in Grades 6 and 7 Mathematics and Grades 7 and 8 Science

Date: May 20, 2022

On March 9, 2022, the New York State Education Department (NYSED or "the Department") submitted a waiver extension request to the USDE on behalf of all local